
 

 
 

February 15, 2023      

 

Mr. Tommy Garbacz 

Environmental Specialist 

Vulcan Materials Company 

1000 E. Warrenville Rd., Suite 100 

Naperville, Illinois 60563 

 

Subject: City of Chicago Reprocessable C&D Material Facility Permit    

Extended Hours for the CTA Blue Line Project 

 

Dear Mr. Garbacz: 

 

The City of Chicago Department of Public Health (“CDPH”) received Vulcan Materials 

Company’s (“the Permittee”) letter of February 13, 2023, requesting to operate beyond the 

standard operating hours of between 6:00 AM and 7:00 PM. More specifically, the Permittee 

requests to receive inbound material and ship outbound materials at its property located at 3910 

S Racine Avenue (“the Facility”), between 3:00 AM and 6:00 AM each Saturday morning 

beginning March 4, 2023, and ending on May 27, 2023. The expanded hours are necessary to 

accommodate CTA’s Blue Line Traction Power Upgrades project (“the Project”).  

 

Pursuant to Special Condition No. 9 of the operating permit dated July 21, 2022, CDPH hereby 

authorizes the above request, commencing on March 4, 2023 and terminating on May 27, 2023. 

The Facility is not authorized to reprocess any materials beyond the standard operating hours. In 

addition. non-Project material receipts/deliveries must occur during standard operating hours. 

The Permittee must keep records which, at a minimum, include load tickets and other 

documentation on materials which are delivered or received during the extended hours.  Further, 

the Permittee shall ensure that all truck traffic uses the designated truck routes of Halsted St., 

Damen Ave., Ashland Ave., and Pershing Rd. 

 

The Permittee shall continue to monitor and clean the Facility for dust and mud during the 

standard and extended operating hours.  Such monitoring and cleaning shall include the use of a 

mechanical street sweeper equipped with a water spray and vacuum system to patrol the Facility 
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and surrounding area for dust and mud, regular maintenance of site pavement, and the use of 

tarps on all incoming and outgoing loads.   

 

The extended hours operation shall comply with the City’s Noise Ordinance (Chapter 11-4-2700) 

and Vehicle Anti-Idling Ordinance (Chapter 9-80-095). 

 

The CDPH reserves the right to revoke or limit the extended hours if complaints are filed against 

the Facility, or if the Permittee fails to comply with the terms and conditions of the operating 

permit or with this letter. 

 

This letter does not relieve anyone from compliance with all applicable laws.  If you have any 

questions, please call me at (312) 745-3136. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Renante Marante 

Environmental Engineer III 

 

  

 

 

 


